EAL - European Association of Legislation

Board:

Prof. Ulrich Karpen, University of Hamburg (Chairman)
Prof. St. John N. Bates, The Clerk of Tynwald, Isle of Man
Prof. Paul Delnoy, University of Liège
Judge Björn Edqvist, Court of Appeal, Göteborg
Dr. Marta Tavares de Almeida, University of Lisbon
Address:
Prof. Ulrich Karpen, Schlüterstraße 28 III,
D-20146 Hamburg
Tel.:
+49-40-4123-3023 or +49-40-4123-4514

+49-40-4123-30

Fax: +49-40-447854

Dank.

Sparkasse Bonn, Bank-code 380 500 00

A/c No.: 19 00 30 78

Hamburg, March 1998

NEWSLETTER NO.8

Dear friends and members,

1

- 1.) Third Congress of the EAL
- 2. By referendum on 8th of February 1998 the Bavarian Senate, in which premises the EAL held its 3rd congress due to the Senate's 50th anniversary of the taking up of work, will be abolished.
- 3.) Activities in the Past 6 Months
- 4. The Austrian Association of Legislation in cooperation with the College for Administration Science of Spever (Hochschule für Verwaltungswissenschafteen Speyer) organized a symposium in Salzburg, 22-23rd of January 1998, on "Legislation Modernization and of Administration". For more information on the event and the papers presented, please address to our member Prof. Dr. Heinz Schäffer (Universität Salzburg, Verfassungs-Verwaltungsrecht, Kapitelgasse 5-7, A-5020 Salzburg).

5.) Future Activities

6.

- 7. <u>) Members</u>
- 8. In September 1997 Prof. Dr. Michael Wenz (Germany) who became a member only in January 1997 died.
- Rome-volume.

Our association is welcoming four new personal and one corporate member: Ms. Alisa Mc Laggan (United Kingdom) and Dr. Christoph André Spenlé (Switzerland), which both participated in the Munich-Congress already, Dr. Georg Chubua (Georgia), Dr. Hans-Michael von Heinz (Germany). As a new corporate member, the "Centre for Legislative Studies" (Netherlands) joined the EAL.

9.) Publications

10. a) EAL-Publications

- 11. Rome
- 12. Munich

13.

b) Other Publications

Klaus Winkel: "Die Umsetzung von EG-Richtlinien in deutsches Recht unter besonderer Berücksichtigung der Erfahrungen in der Praxis", in: Zeitschrift für Gesetzgebung 2/1997, 12. Jg., pp. 113-126

"The implementation of EC-Directives in German Law with special consideration of the experiences in practice."

14.) Board activities

15. After the amendment of the statute in Munich, the board achieved the recognition from the revenue-office as a non profit organization.

The board complied with the demand of the European Commission, Directorate-General 1A to update the EAL-Registration in the Central Consultancy Register. In order to make further use of this medium, every member is kindly asked to inform the board about any European transnational project it is involved in. For being registered, the project needs to be characterized by the sector (i.e. environment, banking, financial services, etc.), the activity (i.e. general studies, evaluation, training, etc.) and the donor (with the amount). Thank you in advance for your precious help that will be in the interest of all members.

16. <u>) Varia</u>

17. The board would like to draw your attention to the "Academy of European Law Trier" ("Europäische Rechtsakademie Trier (ERA)"). The

Academy is a foundation that aims at the extension of knowledge in European and Community Law of practicians through further vocational training and at the opening of a forum for the exchange of experience and views on European Law. The extensive annual programme for 1998 is available in English, French and German and can be ordered at the ERA, Dasbachstr. 10, D-54292 Trier, Tel.:+49/651-14710-0, +49/651-14710-20, Fax: Email: ERATRIER@MSN.COM.

The Institute of Advanced Legal Studies (University of London) is offering for the second time the "Sir William Dale Visiting Fellowship in Legislative Drafting". The Fellowship is named in honour of our member Sir William Dale acknowledgement of his contribution to scholorship in this field. Applicants should contact: D. E. Philips, Administrative Secretary, Institute of Advanced Legal Studies, 17 Russell Square, London WC1B 5DR. Tel.: +44/171-637 1731. Fax: +44/171-580 Email: 9613. d.philip@sas.ac.uk.

8.) Financial Remarks

The NEWSLETTER NO. 9 is scheduled for October 1998. Please do not hesitate to send us everything that might be of common interest.

Yours truly,

(Prof. Dr. Ulrich Karpen)